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File No: NTH12/00067/08 
Your Ref: SSD 7293 
 
 
Department Planning, Industry and Environment 
Major Projects 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
 
Attention: Melissa Anderson 
 
 
Dear Sir / Madam, 
 
 
Re: SSD 7293 – Proposed Expansion of Hanson’s Quarry. 
Lot 2 DP 574308, Lot 353 DP 754434, Lot 1 DP 720807 & Lot 1 DP 704890. Sancrox Road, Sancrox. 
 
I refer to your email of 25 October 2019 requesting comment from Roads and Maritime Services in relation to the 
proposed development. 
 
Roles and Responsibilities 
 
The key interests for Roads and Maritime are the safety and efficiency of the transport network, the integrity of State 
infrastructure and the integration of land use and transport in accordance with Future Transport Strategy 2056. 
 
Pacific Highway is a classified (State) road a declared controlled access road (CAR) under the Roads Act 1993 
(Roads Act). Port Macquarie Hasting Council is the roads authority for all public roads (other than freeways or Crown 
roads) in the local government area pursuant to Section 7 of the Roads Act.   
 
Roads and Maritime is the roads authority for freeways and can exercise roads authority functions for classified roads 
in accordance with the Roads Act. Access with consent across a CAR boundary requires the approval of Roads and 
Maritime. Any proposed works on a classified (State) road will require the consent of Roads and Maritime and consent 
is provided under the terms of a Works Authorisation Deed (WAD). 
 
In accordance with Clause 16 of the State Environmental Planning Policy (Mining, Petroleum Production and 
Extractive Industries) 2007, Roads and Maritime is given the opportunity to review and provide comment on the 
subject development application. 
 
Roads and Maritime Response 
 
Roads and Maritime has reviewed the referred information and would have no objection to the proposed expansion of 
the quarry. The following comments are provided to assist the consent authority in making a determination; 
 

 The construction of the new interchange by Roads and Maritime took into consideration the expansion of the 
quarry and the other planned industrial development in the area. 

 It is noted that a Code of Conduct will be implemented to manage haulage operations. 
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Upon determination of the application it would be appreciated if the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
could forward a copy of the approval for our records. If you have any further enquiries regarding the above comments 
please do not hesitate to contact Greg Sciffer, Development Assessment Officer or Land Use Assessment on (02) 
6640 1362 or via email at: development.northern@rms.nsw.gov.au . 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 

For Matt Adams 

Manager Land Use Assessment Northern 

27 November 2019 
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